Homework week of January 16, 2017
Classe de Mme. Stephens
Happy 2017!
Hope you all enjoyed your holidays and are excited for the New Year! I will be in for Mme. Williams for the time being. I have really enjoyed getting to know the class and I am very eager to start this New Year with lots of fun themes and new topics! 

1. Your child is bringing 3 French books to read at home each week.  We have started reading with the students in small groups at their own level. This book may come home more than once it is important that your child reads it and rereads it aloud more than one night. Your child also needs to retell the story in French.  Please sign that you heard your child read each story.
2.  Please practice addition and subtraction Math facts.   
3.  Your child needs to practice counting money. Give a handful of loonies, twonies, quarters, dimes and nickels to your child.  Ask him or her to count the money. Do this activity a few minutes each night to help your child improve this skill. 
4. A letter will go home on Monday regarding our Show’n tell during our French literacy block.  The goal of this activity is for the student to ask questions pertaining to the mystery object.       
This week in language arts, we have started our health unit about: “Prendre soin de soi” Staying Healthy. The students are learning new sentence structures and vocabulary pertaining to this theme as well as winter vocabulary.  Qu’est-ce que tu fais pour prendre soin de ton corps?  Je fais de l’exercice.  Qu’est-ce que tu manges pour le déjeuner?  Pour le déjeuner, je mange du pain, du yogourt aux fraises et je bois du lait.  Qu’est-ce que tu manges pour le dîner?  Pour le dîner, je mange un sandwich au poulet, de la soupe aux légumes et une pomme. Qu’est-ce que tu manges pour le souper?  Pour le souper, je mange des pâtes.   Qu’est-ce que tu vois l’hiver?  L’hiver, je vois des flocons de neige.  Qu’est-ce que tu fais l’hiver?  L’hiver, je fais un bonhomme de neige.   Your child should be able to respond to basic routine questions and questions about the themes learned thus far.  He /she needs to be able to recognize sounds and sight words. The sight words this week are: tout, toute, tous, toujours, tout à coup, dehors, demande.
Put into practice reading strategies that we have been working on.  The students should be able to write personal responses to a book they have read and simple sentences related to our theme: Winter and Staying Healthy.  They need to use 
convention (proper use of punctuation and uppercase letters as well as write sight words correctly). 
In Math, we are learning different strategies to add and subtract 2 and 3 digit numbers. The students are learning mental math strategies to add 2 digits numerals using the number chart, number line as well as adding from left to right and adding doubles. They are also learning to recognize numbers to 1000, skip counting by 2, 3, 4, 5, 10 and 25 from a given number and rounding off to the nearest tenth/hundreth. We are also learning to tell time on a clock.  We will begin subtract using the number chart and number line.  It is increasingly important that your child knows their math facts.  
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 
